MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING 
November 2008 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ARLINE CUSTER MEMORIAL AWARD

The Committee received eight submissions for the Custer Award; three were books/catalogs and five were articles.  Eight websites were considered for the Finch Award.

The winners are:

Custer Award (book)
New York Rises
New York City Municipal Archives
 

Custer Award (article)
“The ‘Art and Mystery’ of Delaware’s Apprentice Indentures”

Randy L. Goss

 

Finch Award (website)

The National Library of Medicine

“Profiles in Science:  The Mary Lasker Papers”

 All winners have indicated that they will be at the Business Meeting to receive their awards:
Leonora A. Gidlund for NYC Municipal Archives

Randy L. Goss

Christie Moffatt for the National Library of Medicine

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie A. Rofini, Chair
DEVELOPMENT

The Committee will be formally meeting during the Silver Spring meeting (2:00 – 4:00, Washington Room).

Investments:

See Treasurer’s Report.

Donations / Contributions:

See President’s and Treasurer’s Reports.

“35 for 35” campaign

As of 5 November MARAC has received $ at least $8,093, 23.1% toward our ultimate goal of $35,000.  The campaign is supposed to end as of this meeting. 

Vendors / Corporate Development:

No update since April [I would like to thank Stasia Karel for her work as Vendor Liaison for the past 4 years, the past several months from California.  She is working with Jennie Levine to update the relevant sections of the MCC manual.  Stasia will work with another Development Committee member (to be decided) to transition from this role by the Silver Spring (Fall 2008) meeting.]

Disaster Preparedness and Response:

See Report of the Ad Hoc Committee.

http://www.lib.umd.edu/MARAC/committees/ad-hoc.html


Committee Membership:

Susan McElrath has accepted my resignation from this committee, as of this meeting.  Another committee member has tentatively agreed to assume this role; we hope to have that finalized by the Steering Committee meeting.

It has been a pleasure working with my committee members, and with the Steering Committee, over the past few years.

There is just not enough time, so I’ve had to cut back commitments to organizations dear to my heart, MARAC among them [and John LeGloahac thought I was being coy when I said there was no way I could run for Treasurer!].  As a new archivist some 20+ years ago, MARAC members welcomed me; workshops and sessions helped me develop my skills.  I hope to continue learning, as well as giving back, through MARAC for several more years.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Simon, Chair

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

The committee will be developing revised guidelines for the award that gives greater emphasis to direct service to MARAC over overall service to the profession. We will also be revising the application form. Calls for nominations will go out this fall.

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

EDUCATION
Scholarships

Thank you to the Steering Committee for awarding additional funds to support the large pool of scholarship applications that were received by the Education Committee. The winners of the fall 2008 conference scholarships are:

Marsha Trimble MARAC Meeting Scholarship - $400

Peter Asch

Tammy Kiter

MARAC Meeting Travel Assistance Awards - $250

Barbara Ryan

Steve Bookman

Lynn Durgin

Holly Halmo

MARAC Workshop Scholarship

Cynthia Tobar

Jeremy Gardner

The deadline for the Modern Archives Institute for scholarship was November 1. We have begun reviewing applications. 
Workshops

The committee is meeting at the Silver Spring conference to draft a timetable for off-conference workshops offered by MARAC in 2009.    

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Keough, Chair

FINDING AIDS AWARD

A call for submissions has been sent to the SAA ARCHIVES listserv and a request has been sent to the MARAC Caucus chairs to distribute the call for submission to their caucus members and to make a brief announcement at their caucus meetings at the conference. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Manning, Chair

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

 Ellie Kidd will be the new chair.

We will be meeting jointly with the Outreach Committee on Thursday.

We will be ordering more brochures so if anyone has any changes they'd like to see made, let Ellie know.  We already know we need to update the address.


Respectfully submitted,

Jane Ingold, Chair

NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

Since there was no fall meeting of the NCH Board I have nothing to report.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mitch Toda, Chair

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
The committee has begun to compile a list of potential nominees for a slate for 2009. Further nominations are welcome from anyone. We will be meeting in Silver Spring at a secret time and place. Well, just outside the regular meeting rooms.

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

OUTREACH:
Meetings: The Outreach Committee will meet at Silver Spring jointly with Membership Development, both to see how we can work together and to avoid any duplication of effort.  
Membership: An additional member was added to the Committee – Heidi Abbey.
Events:  The Committee became unexpectedly involved in several events this fall including the NJ DARM 25th Anniversary Conference, the DC Archives Fair and the VA Archives Fair.  Each involved staffing a table, having brochures and meeting information available, and providing giveaways.  More planning is needed to ensure MARAC is prepared when chances like this arise.  There needs to be enough brochures on-hand, and it would be good to have a one-page flyer available as a handout for the next upcoming conference.

Giveaways:  More MARAC pencils were ordered as giveaways for several events this fall, and a new ‘gift’ has been ordered for all registered guests at Silver Spring.

Service Awards:  Seven service awards will be distributed in Silver Spring.  One that was voted on in July, Program Editor Arian Ravanbakhsh, has been deferred as he is still serving us in that capacity at least through the Silver Spring meeting.

Archives Month:  Information on October 2008 Archives Month, “The Archivist Footprint”, was added to the web site.   The Committee will have the 2009 theme in place by the time of the winter Steering Committee meeting if not before.
Respectfully submitted,

Edward Galvin

PROJECTS:

No report submitted.
WEB SITE:

Meetings: The Web Committee will not be meeting at Silver Spring.

Membership: Changes!  Jessica Tanny, the Content Webmaster has left for a job outside the MARAC region.  Christine DiBella, the Technical Webmaster will be going on maternity leave very soon.  So the following changes have been made.  Christine DiBella now holds the title of MARAC Webmaster, and Matt Herbison has come on board as Assistant Webmaster and will fill in during the Fall/Winter when Christine is unavailable.  We will review this after the Spring 09 meeting to see how it’s working.
Disaster Awareness and Preparedness:  There is an announcement on the main page and info on applying under the Committee’s listing

MemberClicks:  The move to MemberClicks will have great impact on the Web Committee’s work including on-line registration, ballots, possible customization of web pages, and a probable eventual move away from the Maryland site.  Survey Monkey has been renewed for another year to cover the interim period.

Membership Information/Dues: Committee will work with Membership Development to provide better information about membership and dues on the web site.

Respectfully submitted,

Edward Galvin

PUBLICATIONS:
There are few changes from July in this quarter’s Publications Committee report. The Publications Committee begins the quarter needing at least two persons to serve, perhaps three.  We are still looking for both a Technical Leaflets Editor and an Advertising Editor.  Jessica Tanny has resigned as one of the Webmasters, but, thankfully, has gotten a replacement, Christine Di Bella.

Mid-Atlantic Archivist:
Please note in this most recent issue the brief update on the Technical Leaflets.  We are hoping to stir up some interest in revisions and new topics for coverage.  Also, we are working on the piece on Leonard Rapport for “The Person Behind the Named Award” for the upcoming issue.

Remember the next issue deadline is DECEMBER 1.

Technical Leaflets:
Sharmila Bhatia reports that she has not heard anything from Don McIlwain regarding the status of the Technical Leaflet #7 revision. We hope it is progressing!  The Committee is also working on updating the replacement pages (updated in 1997) for Guidelines for Archives and Manuscripts.  

PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT, July 16 – October 31, 2008

	Automation in Archives
	0
	pulled from sales

	Documentary Heritage

	0
	

	Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

	0
	

	Constitutional Issues
	0
	

	Tech. Leaf. #1 (Social Welfare)


	0
	pulled from sales

	Sales Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives)

	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)

	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)

	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)

	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)

	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)

	0
	under revision

	Leaf. #8 (Sampling)
	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)
	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)

	2
	

	TOTAL
	15
	


AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.




Respectfully submitted,

Linda Angle Miller, Chair                                                                     
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